
SPSO decision report

Case: 201500933, Forth Valley NHS Board

Sector: health

Subject: clinical treatment / diagnosis

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C complained that the prison health centre's handling of his pain medication was unreasonable. He had been

prescribed a medicated patch for nerve pain for a trial period of one month. Mr C said that the doctor did not

review his treatment throughout the trial period or when the prescription ended. Because of that, he said he was

left in pain.

The information available confirmed that Mr C did not raise any concerns with healthcare staff about pain whilst

receiving the treatment or after the treatment ended. We took independent advice from one of our GP advisers

who noted that Mr C's mental health at the time the medication was being trialled was unstable and he did have

episodes of self harm which involved him creating more damage to his wound. Because of that, our adviser

considered that a routine review of Mr C's treatment for pain was not feasible at that time, and management of his

acute and unpredictable mental health was the priority. In addition, our adviser noted that it was not practicable or

common practice for doctors to contact patients routinely to enquire whether their prescribed medication was

sufficient. Therefore, we did not uphold Mr C's complaint.

Mr C also complained that the board failed to respond appropriately to his complaint but we did not agree.
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